SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 27, 2009

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 8:59 a.m.

Members Present:  Bill Strawn, Becky Lindsay, Larry Newkirk, Dick Kirtley, Woody Whitchurch. Nancy Gallagher and Valerie Robinson were present by speakerphone.  A quorum was established.  

Others Present:  Sharon Castellano and Lea Stokes of Preferred Management Services, Inc., and Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor.

Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting

Approval of Minutes

On Motion by Larry Newkirk, with a second by Becky Lindsay, with all in favor, the Board of Director’s Meeting minutes from January 23, 2009 were approved as written. 

Committee Reports

Finance

Larry Newkirk reported that the Association is basically okay. He is working with the accounting office to rearrange some of the line items on the financial statement. 
Mr. Newkirk requested Lea Stokes add a line item for bad debt, late and legal fees.  
Social

Paula Strawn reports the Brunch Social was a great success with lots of good food and great conversation.
Enforcement 

Dick Kirtley reported for Valerie Robinson
On a Motion by Dick Kirtley, with a second by Larry Newkirk, to fine the owners of unit 513   $1000.00 for the two (2) week lease offered to Steve Cole and $100.00 for the ad violation on their web site offering weekly rental rates. Should the ad continue to appear after March 17, 2009, an additional fine of $100 a day, up to $1000.00, will be imposed.  Approved unanimously
Landscape

Dick Kirtley reported all of the landscape project work has been completed and it all looks great. 
Old Business

Haskell – John Barber
John Barber reported The Haskell Company has completed the majority of the punch list items and the work appears to be done to industry standards. 
Mr. Barber advised the Board that Staff will be responsible for the remaining deferred maintenance issues, particularly on the patios and balconies. He recommended a good router be purchased so that staff can route cracks to the proper repair depth prior to caulking and painting. 

Mr. Barber recommended the Board write a letter to The Haskell Company requesting the West side scuppers also be repaired as they have done on the East side scuppers since they also were not installed properly during construction.
Roof Inspection Report – John Barber
John Barber recommended immediate steps be taken on the Hartford South recommendations to replace all of the roof drain bolts with stainless steel bolts and the repair of the roof membrane where HV/AC units have dropped oil. He recommended that staff replace the drain bolts. He advised the Board to report any warrantable issues to Soprema as soon as possible.
At the request of the Board, Mr. Barber will consult with Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor, on the bolt replacement procedures and provide any direction or advice needed to successfully complete the task. 
Mr. Barber recommended the Board look into possibly putting some kind of permanently affixed pan under each HV unit to prevent future oil spills from damaging the roof. This would have to be something that is approved by Soprema. 

Fire Alarm Pull Stations 
On a Motion by Bill Strawn, with a second by Larry Newkirk, to contract with Siemens to replace the 13 non functioning pull stations at a price not to exceed $3100.00 using funds from capital contributions. Passed unanimously  
New Business

Towing vehicles
On a Motion by Nancy Gallagher, with a second by Dick Kirtley, to tow vehicles which do not have a sticker or guest pass, and for which the owner cannot be identified using the tag number and gate logs, under the following conditions: 

· Reasonable effort must be made to identify and contact the owner of the vehicle prior to having the vehicle towed.

· If the vehicle is not in the way, or there is no emergency reason to have it towed, a violation notice will be placed on the drivers’ side windshield providing the owner 48 hrs to place a sticker or pass on the vehicle. 
· The vehicle will be towed immediately, if no owner can be identified and: The vehicle is impeding maintenance or repair work or an Emergency situation exists.  Passed 6-1 with Larry Newkirk opposed 
Any Other Business to Come Before the Board

Request for Exception to Door Hardware
On a Motion by Nancy Gallagher, with a second by Woody Whitchurch, to deny the request for an exception to the door hardware currently installed on the door of unit 712. Passed unanimously
The Board of Administrators SC III will request MSOA place on their agenda for consideration: Gate staff will note on the gate log anytime a pet is observed in a vehicle requesting a guest or renter pass.

On a Motion by Larry Newkirk, with a second by Becky Lindsay, with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted to the Board of Administrators of the Surf Club III Condominium Association, Inc.

Sharon C. Castellano, Community Association Manager
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